

UCOL Notes: Thursday 28th May 7.30pm
 
Chair: Marianne Quinn; Notes Liz Mitchell  

Minute – “We will ask Tim to draft a scope for PCG around securing quotes for building gates and fixing them in place.”

 
Apologies: Denis & Adeline, Susan Jack, Gay, Clare, James,

Present: Marianne, Rainer, Sara, Liz, Jess, Catherine, Warren, Donald, ?, Sandy, Frances, Pauline, Anne, Alex, Tim, Maria, Sue, Min, Anna, Anthony.
 
Appreciations: 
To the people who took part in the working bee
For the continued lovely weather

 
Project Control Group:  – see attached report
 Variations were approved
 Programme
 Extension of time request
 Electrical supply
 Container for laundry – requires foundations 
 There may be a concrete pad under the milk box that was removed
 Floor coverings – samples requested 
 Flooring Centre is no longer operating, McKenzie and Willis will now be the supplier
 Kerbing – Frances will report back
 Brown shed – sits high, see attached report 
Catherine: 	Someone may be keen to buy this shed
Jess: 	Questioned security for expensive bikes with the new solution for storage if the shed is removed
Tim: 		Advised there is potential to put doors on the proposed new area
Rainer: 	Advised that keeping the brown shed is an expensive option. Recommend to get rid of it and find a better option.

Easement – a letter is to be sent to Megan re completion of easement - see attached report. 
Alex:		Advised that the letter has not been sent yet.

Temporary building fence needs to be replaced.

 
Working bee report ( Sandy et al) 
Four trailer loads of dirt were taken away.
Tidying between the fences looks great.
Remaining earth may be useful as it looks to be good quality. 
Stevenson and Williams will be bringing some topsoil back.
It appears that there is a concrete slab under the structure that may need to be removed.

 
Electricity Options – Alex, Warren and Anne to report
Warren:	Has written a report that looked at 2 parts – 
(1) generation –
Photovoltaic cells, which can be placed on the roof or the ground.
Provision is already on roof
Cost has been quoted at $52,000 plus gst
Plus Battery storage and control unit – we are looking at around $100,000
Recommendation – that this be deferred for some time.

(2) Options outlined last meeting by Scott from Blueskin Energy Network
     Warren will attach his research to minutes
Aotea have informed that we already have just one cable and one meter which was what Scott recommended. It is a “Revenue grade meter” so a decision is not needed as this is already set up.
138 kva supply
Report includes link to Canstar which does comparative studies on electricity suppliers.

Catherine:	Questioned best use of surplus power, storage, hot water, feed into grid?
Rainer:	 Showed a red process card – We have already agreed that photovoltaic panels are not viable atm so could we leave the discussion for now.
Maria:		Suggested that we can look at solar panels later.

 
Brown Shed ( Rainer) – covered in PCG report
 
Update to do list – 
Sara: 	Appliances – order is imminent to Fisher and Paykel. Sara will go through spreadsheet and collate the orders. Sara wants everyone to know that they will need to transfer money for these purchases in June.

Tim:	Advised that Fisher and Paykel have discontinued the telescopic rangehoods and they are currently looking at alternative options.

Susan:	Questioned if there is some idea when we are actually moving in? 

Maria:	Advised that we have no answer yet. Have asked at site meetings, and are hoping for an update from Stevenson and Williams soon.

Rainer:	Suggested possibly January but hoping for before Christmas 

Anne:	Advised that there is an allowance or 20 working days for code compliance.  Unit titles also have to be be sent to Linz which is also 20 working days, and we are not sure if these can both be done at the same time. So how long after finish of build can we move in?

Maria:		Will ask surveyors to clarify timing of unit title application process.

Rainer:	The accountant has said to allow one month after the builders are finished before we can move in.

Frances:	Questioned if it is possible to tee up DCC to organise code compliance before the finish of build.
Rainer:	Suggested this could be raised at the next site meeting

Rainer:	Advised that Wrens are asking for indications of those who wanting the top coat of paint done. He has sent an email, with individual quotes for people to consider. Not everyone received this email. (This was rectified by Alex before the completion of the meeting)
Rainer:	Advised that Stevenson and Williams do not want more painters on site during build, so we are only able to use Wrens until the builders are finished on site.
The quotes given are for individual units – for the woodwork and walls. Wrens happy for 2-3 colours per unit. These can be confirmed at next site meeting.

Other items on To Do List:
Body Corp rules
Unit numbering
Outside colour – Rainer sent an email regarding this but not all received it.
Flooring

DCC unit – it seems DCC is still interested but we are unsure if it is a social housing unit. Aaron Hawkins tweeted interest in the completion.

Catherine:	Is happy to continue following this up with DCC.
Marianne: 	We should alert waiting list people to the possibility of rental units being available.
Catherine:	For those selling, due to the contracts, it may be best to settle then resell. 
Jan: 	Met Sue and Ken who are possibly keen to rent and potentially interested in buying in.
Catherine:  	Tony (?) put money in initially and may still be interested and has been back in touch.
Rainer: 	Suggested that we compile list of those possibly interested in renting or buying and send this to Denis and Adeline.
Alex:	Denis and Adeline indicated they may not be able to afford settlement. Suggested someone talk to them first before a list is compiled to find out if they actually want this..
Min:		Is willing to contact Denis.
There is a waiting list for buyers, we could potentially have an interest list for renters. 
Catherine:	Advised that renters will need to go through cohousing induction, agree with covenant on title and understand and participate in cohousing.
Min:	We will need to do this induction so if we could gather list of interested people to attend.
Anne:	Reminder that Roz and Michael have indicated that they will initially rent their unit. 
Sara:	Questioned if there a conflict of interest? Those who are on the waiting list to buy should potentially be made aware of potential rents available.
Rainer:	It is up to owners to select renters.
Marianne:	There are already people interested, it is helpful if we are proactive.
Sara:		It would be helpful for people on waiting list to be contacted.
Min:		Asked clarification
Catherine:	Agreed we should contact wait list and ask if a unit was available for rent, would they be interested. 
Marianne:	Asked to convey to Denis we hope they can remain involved.

Body Corp Rules
Min:		Who has the right to vote?
Thought the document was near completion, but people still have many questions.
		One last meeting is required, but not on Zoom.
Sue:	Suggested a meeting to discuss this at the time to enable people to speak and put forward queries
Min:	Met with Warren and Gay who discussed changes. There was a lot of feedback after the almost completed document was sent out.
Sue:	Queried the number of meetings that were held to discuss Body Corp rules.
Rainer:	Noted that this has been discussed for years and we now have 6 months left.
Marianne:	We have a set of rules that we can adopt and they can be amended as required. 
Anne:	Suggested that we may be able to use the Centre for Sustainability at the end of June.
Jan: 		Advised that Number Works may be too small for 20 people.
Min:	Commented that once agreement is reached on the Body Corp Rules it shouldn’t be changed.
Marianne:	Advised that they can be reviewed once a year. Acknowledged the huge amount of work that Min has put into the Body Corp rules.

Min:		Raised a question on owner supplied kitchen benches
Maria:	Advised that the builders are starting to work on kitchens. She will find out the time frame for owner supplied kitchen benches.
Marianne:	Commented that one kitchen has been installed.

Anne:		Queried the issue of the exterior colour.
Rainer:	Advised that he sent an email containing colour options. Not everyone received this email. (This was rectified by Alex before the completion of the meeting)
“Pueblo” – is an orange colour which is on a building in the Exchange which currently has scaffolding on it.

Name of project- 
Marianne:	It was suggested by Jan that we discuss the possible adoption of “Toiora” as our name. Initially we planned to use “High St Cohousing” 
Catherine showed a red process card – 
She advised that Roz wants this to be carried over until she can attend a meeting in person
Jan:	 	Requested that this be put it on agenda for next time
Liz:		Advised that this was tabled at the last meeting.

Mail delivery and box size 
Marianne:	Asked how are we accommodating larger items being sent?
Tim:		Suggested that deliveries are made to back doors.
Min:		Suggested a table for pick up and drop off in common house
Liz:		Questioned re common house being open for deliveries.
Maria:	Suggested perhaps the outer door be open and inner door locked – Montpelier St entrance
Maria:		Advised that we agreed the mailbox is to be on Alva St .
Donald:	Expressed an understanding that there will be mailboxes with numbers clear for deliveries. Prefers for individuals to make their own arrangements for deliveries.
Maria:	Advised there is potential for larger boxes to be integrated into mailboxes for larger items
Sara:	Advised that the Montpelier entrance is a fire exit so is unsuitable for large deliveries
Liz:	Raised concerns for security if the common house is left unlocked.
Marianne:	Answered that there is likely to be people around most of the time
Sandy: 	Advised that courier deliveries specify delivery instructions 


Update heritage Fence Group – 
Catherine:	Other person who was approached for quote -  Frank Scurr – would like to work on a panel in order to give a price. He worked on botanic gardens fence.
Anne:	We have said that we are interested in a second quote, this would be a good thing to do.
Catherine:	Asked if there is there another person also interested in giving a quote?
Tim:	Advised that he is wanting a clear scope before involving further people. 
Catherine:	We could give them the Zeal Steel scope, which would give us a comparable result.
Marianne: 	We have also been looking at a scrape down and repaint.
Sandy:	We will potentially have to do a lot of the work.
Frances:	Asked if we are able to give Frank Scurr a panel?
Catherine:	Asked if we able to give him the go-ahead to take a panel for a quote?
Frances:	Proposed we leave this for PCG meeting.
Catherine:	Would like to remind people that this is represents a large cost from our contingency. Often it is the last item on the agenda, but needs to be a priority as it is a large cost and we need a fence for a safe environment. If we can keep the cost down, we will have more left for the kitchen and other things.
Min:		if we have to pay for a scoping project, could we get a price for this?
Donald:	We are waiting to hear from DCC heritage fund, to understand how much we will have to contribute to the fence. Suggested that we convene group to discuss options.
Catherine:	The DCC heritage trust meeting has been deferred to end of June. This puts time pressure on the work. 
Marianne:	Met someone involved in the Gasworks museum who advised that we are at an advantage of being the owners of the fence. 
Alex:	Asked if we need a reduced scope of work as the initial scope is beyond what we need – being the :”Rolls Royce” of restoration. 
Marianne:	Expressed a view of making a priority of the kitchen over the fence.
Anne:	We are attempting to reduce how much of contingency we spend in the fence. Offered to look at what needs to be done.
Tim:	Advised that the most basic need is to have the panels removed and gates installed. He would like to get a price for this.
Marianne: 	Reminded the meeting that the covenant covers 20m either sde f the arch.
Catherine:	Advised that the DCC is interested in the entire fence,
A show of Orange cards agreed to ask Tim’s contact for a price

Minute – “We will ask Tim to draft a scope for PCG around securing quotes for building gates and fixing them in place.”
All present showed green cards – 19 – unanimous.

Alex:	Advised that he solved problem with emails – it seems gmail were not received.

Meeting closed at 9:35pm

 
Next meeting: June 11th   

